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April 4, Special – Meat Loaf
Cooks & Servers – Provost
Desserts – Daughters of Nile

April 11, Special – Goulash
Cooks & Servers – Motor B
Desserts – Aksarben OES #277

April 18, Special – Broasted Chicken
Cooks & Servers – Pirates
Desserts – Daughters of Nile

 April 25, Special – Hot Turkey Sandwich
Cooks & Servers – Corvette Club
Desserts – Job’s Daughters Bethel #1

  HAMBURGER
  NIGHTS

W e d n e s d a y s  S p e c i a l s

Potentate’s Message
What an incredible March! Lady Cassi and 

I want to thank all the Nobles and ladies who 
attended the Potentate’s Ball. Special thanks 
go out to the Ball Committee members and 
Hospitality room workers; you all made it a 
truly memorable evening. The Divan and our 
Ladies also want to thank all of you and your 
work that resulted in a highly successful 
Corned Beef and Cabbage Feed. We capped 
off March with a trip to Branson for the Mid-
Winter CSSA meeting. Congratulations to 
Ill Sir Don Perry, PP on his election to the 
CSSA Officer’s line. Over the next few years, Ill Sir Don will be 
leading our efforts as we prepare to host CSSA. I know you will 
all provide the outstanding support you do in everything we do 
at Tangier.

Exciting things will be happening at Tangier this month, such 
as the Arch Ceremonial on April 20th. I encourage the Nobility 
to get back to Lodge this month and invite a Master Mason, who 
isn’t a Shriner yet, to attend this event with his Lady. This is a 
wonderful program for the men and ladies, as the Ritual Divan’s 
performance explains Freemasonry and the appendant bodies 
which culminates in the miraculous work of Shriner’s Hospitals 
for Children. The Chanters will be performing as well. Please 
call into the office for reservations as dinner will be served and 
we will need a head count. In addition to the Arch Ceremonial, 
the Scottish Rite will be hosting a Friendship Dinner on April 
26th providing us all with another opportunity to invite a friend 
and his lady for dinner and an excellent program about our great 
Fraternity.

April 28th is Shrine Hospitals Benefit Day! The committee has 
been hard at work lining up stores where we can collect money, 
which not only supports our Hospitals but our local transportation 
fund. I know you and your Ladies will gladly step forward when 
it comes time to sign-up for a shift where your club or unit will 
be working. The next day, April 29th, is the Shrine Bowl Player’s 
Banquet. This is a Tangier Shrine event and we need everyone’s 
help in ensuring we provide a quality evening for the players and 
their families. This is also an excellent opportunity for us to plant 
a seed about Freemasonry and the Shrine.

We will be having a special meeting prior to the stated 
meeting on April 12th. The purpose of this meeting will be to 
vote on a proposed amendment to the by-laws concerning the 
Fricke-Jackson fund. This proposal impacts the financial future 
of Tangier and I encourage your attendance. I recommend you 
come for the monthly dinner and stay for the meeting. If you 
are coming for dinner, call the office to make your reservations. 
At last month’s meeting, I announced a “wish list” of items and 
events that the Divan would like clubs and units to sponsor. 
Many of those items have already been funded since that night, 
but we are still looking for clubs and units to donate to next 
month’s hospital trip, our annual summer picnic, and upgrading 
our building’s security system. If your club or unit is interested 
in any of these, please contact a Divan member.

Other activities this month include the Q’s Comedy Night 
on April 6th, the Legion of Honor’s Breakfast April 8th, and 
the Pirate’s Night in Tortuga April 14th. April 19th is Masonic 
Family Night at Werner Park sponsored by the Scottish Rite. 
Invite your friends and come and enjoy the fun we will be having 
at Tangier Shrine in April!

BABYSITTING AVAILABLE
Tangier Shrine Office • RSVP to 392-0404

TANGIER STATED MEETING
Thursday, April 12, 2018

Please make your reservations

Ladies Meeting
Shrine Ladies Meeting 

Accessorizing & Scarf Tying 101
During the Ladies stated meeting, Christopher 
& Banks will be demonstrating styles to 
accessorize outfits with jewelry and scarves.  A 
Scarf Tying 101 hand out, showing 12 different 
ways to wear a scarf, will be available to take 
home. Please bring your favorite scarf (or 
scarves) to practice with! We look forward to 
seeing you there!

DINNER 6:15 pm
Chicken Breast with Cream Sherry Sauce, 

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy with
 Jim’s “Famous” Carrots.

The Cook will be Jim Hirl, Servers / Decorators will be the Arab Patrol

MENS MEETING 7:30 pm
Main Room
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Apr 5-7	 Grand York Rite Session Younes Conference Center 
Kearney, NE

Apr 5-7	 Scottish Rite House of the Temple Leadership 
Conference SRMC

Apr 7	 Papillion Lodge #39 Coffee on the Square  
8:00 AM PMC

Apr 8	 JJ Mercer Lodge #290 Breakfast  
8:00 AM-1:00 PM Open to the public BenMC

Apr 8	 Job’s Daughters Bethel #1 Friendship Meeting, 
followed by Unicorn & Princess Party 2:00 PM PapMC

Apr 14	 Aksarben Chapter #277 OES Paint N Sip  
2:00-4:00 PM ShiMC

Apr 15	 Council Bluffs Lodges Helping Hands Fundraiser 
Pancake Feed 7:30 AM-1:00 PM CBMT

Apr 15	 Shiloh Lodge #327 Pancake Breakfast  
8:30 AM-1:00 PM ShiMC

Apr 17	 GW Lininger Lodge #268 Annual Table Lodge  
6:00 PM SRMC (RSVP to mitch26.2@hotmail.com)

Apr 19	 Masonic Day At The Ball Park & Friendship Event  
5:30 PM Tailgating Werner Park  
(for tickets call 402-342-1300)

Apr 21	 Albert Pike Lodge #333 One-Day Degree Conferral 
8:00 AM-4:00 PM SRMC

Apr 21	 Tangier Ceremonial Arch Program TSC

Apr 22	 Alpha Chapter #325 Spring Brunch  
10:00 AM BelMC

Apr 23	 Aksarben Chapter #277 OES Card Party  
10:00 AM-2:00 PM Northwest Hills Church

Apr 28	 Job’s Daughters Bethel #1 HIKE Color Walk Fundraiser 
10:00 AM-Noon PapMC

Apr 28	 Shrine Hospital Benefit Day All Day Various Locations

ELECTED DIVAN
Potentate................................................................... David Norton
Chief Rabban...................................................... Michael Gardner
Assistant Rabban..............................................................Al Smith
High Priest & Prophet.................................................Steve Elliott
Oriental Guide.............................................................Bill German
Treasurer.............................................................PP Ralph Joos Jr. 
Recorder............................................................ Robert Schapp, Jr.

TRUSTEES
Ron Barber..............................................................Bryan Deming
Dave Robinson........................................................... Kevin Potter

APPOINTIVE DIVAN
First Ceremonial Master.............................................. Mike Stuhr
Second Ceremonial Master................................... Freddy Clopton
Director...............................................................Randy Behounek
Marshal....................................................................Paul Gonzales
Captain of the Guard...............................................Andy Freeman
Outer Guard...............................................................Wade Ridout

POTENTATE’S PERSONAL AIDES
Andrew Norton..................................................... Dillon Hadcock
Eric Hadcock.…………Gene Holman……………Gary Shepherd

POTENTATE’S STAFF
Chief of Staff......................................................... Dean Stockman
Assistant Chief of Staff.............................................. Adam Reese
Chief Aides............ Donovan Brand, James Huebner, Joe Hodges,
	 Jim Smith Jr., Ed Mummey & Russ Ovens
Potentate’s Aides....Drew Bartholomew, Charles Davis, Bob Duff, 

Steve Fleshman, Brad Graham, Thomas Ross, Ed Spotts, 
	 Jim Schmidt, Scott Straley, Casey Van Helton, Billy Frank, 	
	 Grant Ticknor & Travis Drews
Ambassadors...........Jim Carlton, Michah Evans & Carl Highman
Chaplains.......................................Chuck Sohm & Robert Schapp
Commander of Units......................................................Larry Ruh
Lt. Commander of Units.......................................Michael Brooks
Samsar................................................................... Tyler Goodman
Circus Chairman.......................................................... Jim Turpen
Circus Consultant...............................................PP Charles Lovell
Hospital Representative...................................... PP Jim Parks, Sr.
Hospital Patient Coordinator............... Stan Garner & Susan Ryan
Hospital Van Coordinator........................................... Stan Garner
Hospital Staff...........................................................Howard Fouts
Board of Directors, Twin Cities............................PP Daryl Finley 
Housing Chairman................................................. Gary Shepherd
Project Manager..................................................PP Frank Kroupa
Kitchen Manager................................ Bill Garner & Kim Gardner
Legal Staff...................................... Darren Carlson & Rick Myers 
Photographers................. Jim Reese, Steve Reese & Greg Norton 
Publicity Chairman................................................ PP Gary Unger
Show & Shine Chairman........................................... Don Streeter
NE Shrine Bowl...................David MacDonald, David Workman,
.....................................................Paul Gonzales & Elliott Bottorf
Soccer Classic Chairmen........Drew Rodehorst & Randy Jaccaud 
Sound Room..................................Jeremy Myers & Chuck Sohm
Sunshine Committee................................................... Bob Schapp
Hot Sands Editor.......................................................... Dave Shaw
Chief of Staff Emeritus...........................................Daryle Winder
Chief Aide Emeritus........Al Sesemann, Dan Henn, Scot McCaul,

Leroy Fuglsang, Dave Muller, John Hoagland, Phil Harris
Clair Burroughs & Barry Ahlborn.

Hospital Van Coordinator Emeritus............................Marv Kovar
Treasurer Emeritus......................................PP James B. Parks, Sr.
Trustee Emeritus...............................................Chuck McDonnell
Samsar Emeritus.................................................... Randy Heckert
Board of Directors Emeritus, Twin Cities.................PP Don Perry

MASONIC FAMILY ACTIVITIES
Omaha-Council Bluffs Metro Area

 ------------------------ For other activities see the following websites: ------------------------
Grand Lodge....................... www.glne.org	 OES.......................................... www.neoes.org
Scottish Rite...www.scottishriteomaha.org	 Tangier Shrine..............www.tangiershrine.com
Jobs Daughters................... www.jdne.org	 DeMolay............................www.nedemolay.org
Rainbow..www.nebraskarainbowgirls.com		 York Rite...........................www.yorkrite.com/ne

This is an informational service offered through the Omaha 
Metro Area Masters & Wardens Club to all of the Masonic family 
members in the Greater Omaha Area via e-mail.
For additions, corrections or the adding of people to receive the 
list, please contact Ron Stites, Keeper of the Masonic Activities 
List for Masters and Wardens at 402-293-1538 or rontami@cox.
net. Please include the name of event, date, time, and location.
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TRANSPORTATION FUND 
DONATIONS 

Claudia Ranslem
John Clements
Circus Oasis Coffee Fund
Thomas Easter
Pote’s Ball Breakfast
Bill Bade
Keith & Helen Niemann
Sevenings Landscaping

In Memory of Robert C. 
“Judge” Vondrasek:

Dean & Judy Abels
Bruce & Ruth Arp
Chris Aus
Mary Benda
Deb Benitez
Ken & Ellen Bills
Charles Binge
Jim Bruhn
Wayne & Judy Buckley
Mike Burke
Jan Cade
Andrea & Jason Faas
Jean Carey
Shirley Christensen
Marilyn Colby
Hal & Mary Daub
Norma Deeb
Jane & Lou Deluca
Joe & Candice Doly
Jim & Marilyn Donnelly
Stu & Dari Dornan
Ron & Bob Dreamer
Kristen & Dustin Driever 

Family
Janelle & Mike Fitzgerald
Leroy & Janet Fuglsang
Mike & Marge Gaughan
Bill & Phyllis Harper
Norma Heiny
Herby & Patti Herbolsheimer
Dale & Elizabeth Hiers
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Janda
Bob Janecek
Sandy Jernigan
Karschner Family
Loren & Carol Kastanek
Mike & Maryanne Keegan
Nick & Sara Kelley & Family
Matt & Jennifer Kelly
Carolyn King
Len & Jan Kliment
John & Katie Knickman
Suzie Knudsen
Shirley Kort
David Koukol
Dan & Nancy Kuhl
Pat & Rosemary Kuhl
John & Deb Lemay
Kristy Libolt
Stan & Jan Libolt
Denny Libolt Family
Jeff & Carol Marcusso
Laura Matthews

In Memory of Robert C. 
Vondrasek: Cont...

Jerry McGinty
Kathleen Miller
Bob Mitchell
Richard & Janet Moore
Jerry & Judy Nielsen
Roger & Linda Olsen
Stephen Palais
Charlie & Jane Ploughman
Jim & Susan Ryan
Sandin Family
John & Kendi Seaman
Irvin & Goldie Stover
Tomasello Family
Margie & Frank Trouba
Steve & Cindy Libolt
Ann Mixan
Barb Madsen
Bob & Amy Schapp
Tangier Arab Patrol
Hank & Sharon Schwarz
Carol & Jerry Leapley
Bob & Patty Krause
Ralph Anderson Jr.
Douglas County Treasurer 

(South Office)
Daryle & Dee Winder
Stan Hanquist
Charlotte Gabelhaus
Ed Thompson
Larry Courtnage Family
Tangier Roadrunners
Chuck & Pat Watkins
Don Streeter & Marcie Sargent
Denise Moore
George Eckert & Bernice Birk
Charlie & Janeen Fuglsang
Len & Bev Falk
Doris McDonnell
Arlene Warsocki
Lenny Begley
Guenter & Renate Horn
Bob & Jackie Maline
John Clements
Frank & Susie Kroupa
Don & Joyce Kaye
Arnie & Karleen Nelson
Dan & Faye Daniels
Marv & Renee Kovar
Bill & Pat Garner
David & Janelle Moore
Don & Mary Andrews
Anne R. Clark

In Memory of Chuck 
McDonnell:

Jim & Mary Mollner
Sara Dietrich
Scott & Julie Miller
Lynn Bowley
Holly Marie Pitner
Ken & Kathy Heidvogel & 

Brian
Doug & Sharon VanFleet
Brad & Mary Waite

Chuck McDonnell Cont... 
Bob & Norma Lausten
Ken & Ginger Coon
Steve & Marti Seiberling
Dr. R.C. Pitner
Mike Burke
Shirley DeVasure
Mikd & Bev Donham
Leroy & Janet Fuglsang
Judy Muhe
John & Kathy Heumann
Gerry & Joyce Stepanek
Jim & Charlie Camenzind
Tony & Trish Buechler
Victor & Shari Kelemen & 

Families
Deb Benetiz
Dick & Judy Bowley
Don Streeter & Marcie Sargent
Peter & Gail Schachtschabel
Dr. Mark & Lynne Pitner
David & Nancy Shirley
Bernice Shaw
Shirley Sederstrom
Joe Orosco
Max Orosco
Liz Beekman & Family
Peggy Christiansen
Retired Members Club IBEW 

Local #22

In Honor of Mel & Jean 
Morton:

Jim & Sandy Parks
Ed & Susan Spotts

In Honor of First Lady Cassi 
Norton:

Tangier Provost Ladies

In Memory Leland 
Meisinger:

Arbor Shrine Club

In Memory of Craig 
Sullivan:

Arbor Shrine Club

In Memory Roberta Lovell:
Tangier Past First Ladies
Frank & Susie Kroupa

In Memory of Virginia 
Treutler:

Jay & Linda Thomsen
Roger & Carmen Hahn
Fred & Bonnie Hiykel
Mr. & Mrs. James Harrington
Tom & Jane Upton

In Memory of Jim Allen:
2 Years and Wedding 

Anniversary:
Dawn Allen

In Memory of Past Satra 
Queen Ruth Hansen: 

Ruth Hansen Family

In Memory of Richard Japp:
Marjorie Hoier

In Memory or Armando 
Benitez:

Hank & Sharon Schwarz

In Memory of Evelyn Peck:
Bernie & Maril Hauber
Curtis & Christina Hauber

In Memory of Jack Schram:
Peggy Christiansen

In Memory of Kenneth Stahl:
Clarence & Eleanore Tex
George & Georgia Daly
Steven & Kathryn Adair
Marg’s Country Clips
Robert & Karen Olson
John & Lavonne Earnest
Terry & Christine Wendlandt
Russell & Karolyn Weiss
KR & MK Peterson
Marc & Melissa Carver
Delton & Teri Andresen
Donna Behney
Kevin & Sandra Ross
Mary & Mark Pellettera
Elkhorn Aerie No. 3943 

F.O.E., Inc
Eleanor Stahl & Family

In Memory of Ramdy 
Behounek’s Grandmother:

Stanley Hanquist

In Honor of Al Sesemann and 
Dave Muller:

Arnie & Karleen Nelson

Donations to Women’s 
Auxiliary:

In Memory of:
Tom Redinger
Robert Vondrasek

Stated Meeting Expirations
Robert C. Vondrasek.....Feb 22, 2018
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 Boone &  Crockett
By: Timothy Vanackern

Hello everyone and welcome to spring! 
Now that Ole man winter is in the rear view 
mirror for another season, enjoy your outdoor 
activities and don’t overdo it. 

B&C will be sponsoring another tree for our 
Feztival of Trees. Please mark your calendar 
for our annual fish fry which will be held on 
Saturday July 28th. We can put any item you 
find on sale or get a deal on our B&C storage 
closet at any time. Your generous donations 
are what we count on to raise money. On that 
note a special thank you to the ladies that 
helped our men with the baskets at our wild 
game feed. 

There are two fishing trips planned for 
September, one salmon and one for walleye. 
I believe there is one planned trip for walleye 
in June. Please talk to Charlie our beloved 
president about the salmon trip and past 
beloved president Jim Jacobsen about the 
walleye excursions. 

Winning tickets will be picked from the 
basket in a month or so for our gun raffle. 
There are only 200 tickets printed for the 12 
prizes so get your winning ticket now. You 
may get tickets from the office or some B&C 
members. 

Thank you to everyone who made cookies 
and volunteered their time to make this year’s 
Corned Beef and Cabbage event a success. 

Our regular meeting is the first Thursday of 
every month at 6:30 pm and ending promptly 
at 7:00 pm. The meeting is held downstairs at 
the hall usually. We have food and fellowship 
afterwards

Arbor Shrine
By: Don Larson

Spring is just around the corner and they 
say April showers bring May flowers. It will 
be nice to see everything green up along with 
colorful flowers. Spring also will be bringing 
some of the members that traveled South for 
the cold season and it is always nice to see 
those members. 

Parade season will start soon and I hope to 
have the Arbor Shrine Club schedule in the 
next Hot Sands since it is different from the 
Tangier schedule. I believe the Club still has 
one little T car available if a Club member 
would like to drive it the parades. Contact a 
Club Officer if interested.

The Arbor Shrine Club onion fundraiser is 
in full swing and the onion should be in, so 
if you have not picked up your order, please 
contact Melton Leefers.

Arbor Shrine Club Nobles and Ladies 
that have April birthdays on file are: Dennis 
Marshall, Maxine McMurphy, Richard 
McClure, Glenn Bennett, and Lonnie Martin.

The April onion recipe is Scalloped 
Potatoes. Ingredients: 3 Tablespoons 
margarine; 2 Tablespoons all purpose flour; 
3 cups milk; 1 teaspoon salt; 1/2 teaspoon 
pepper; 1 or 2 large Vidalia onions; 6 medium 
potatoes, peeled and sliced. Make sauce from 
first ingredients (except onions and potatoes). 
Place half the potatoes in greased 2 quart 
casserole dish. Cover with half the onions 
and half the sauce. Repeat layers. Cover and 
bake at 350 degree about one hour. Before 
serving, sprinkle grated cheese over top of 
casserole (optional).

Arbor Shrine Club’s newest member is 
Noble Robert Hackert, welcome to Arbor 
Shrine Club.

Corvette Club
By: Mark Huss

March was a good month with the Corvette 
Club. The regularly scheduled meeting was 
held on Monday March 12th and we planned 
our activities and talked about upcoming 
parades.

The Corvette Club served at the March 
8th stated meeting. Thanks to the Corvette’s 
for setting up and decorating and a special 
thanks to Vicki Smith for coordinating the set 
up and decorating and making sure we had 
cookies for dessert. 

We also worked the take-out line on St. 
Patrick’s Day for the annual Corned Beef 
and Cabbage at the Shrine. The club worked 
from 3:00 to 7:00 pm and had some fun, great 
laughs, and great brotherhood. Thanks to all 
that were able to help out.

I will admit that I am over the snow and 
ice this winter. I look at my Corvette every 
morning when I go to work, like it is teasing 
me. Every day that passes is one day closer 
to taking the cover off and getting it back on 
the road for the summer. I am sure my fellow 
club members feel the same way.

The Tangier Corvette Club is always 
looking to welcome in new members that 
own a Corvette. The club meets at Tangier 
the 2nd Monday of the month at 6:00 pm. 
Please contact Mark Huss at 402-677-4737 or 
e-mail me at markh_2000@yahoo.com if you 
would like more information about attending 
a meeting and joining the Corvette Club.

  Greeters
By: Don Larson

The past month has kept the Greeters 
busy with working as Ushers at the Circus, 
working the welcome table at the Potentate’s 
Ball, and being at the door to welcome 
Nobles and Ladies at regular events.

Any Noble wanting to join the Greeters 
Unit, they meet with a dinner meeting on 
the second Tuesday on the month at the 
Farmhouse Cafe on 84th Street, 6:30 pm.

Pick Up Truck Club
By: Charlie Beasor

Another new month and still looking for 
people to join the Pickup Truck Club. Your 
truck does not have to be new or old – just 
a pickup truck. We drive them in the parade 
and parade season is coming up fast. The 
Divan would really like to have the club 
going. If interested, contact Charlie Beasor 
at 402-290-7701 or one of the members of 
the Divan. We meet at the Shrine Center the 
second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm in 
the game or green room, which ever is open.

Vintage Iron
By: Jim Jacobson, President

Well the Circus is over, and we are ramping 
up for Spring & Summer. We will have our 
spring picnic at Bill German’s warehouse 
rain or shine on April 7th. Email to follow. 
We hope we can inspect the cars, but we 
know it is early in the year so if the weather 
is not good bring your family car.

I want to dedicate this article to all the 
founding fathers of Vintage Iron. Not all of 
them were charter members but they are part 
of the foundation of this club. When I go 
to our meetings I see many past presidents. 
They have their heart and soul in this club. 
That being said we are shaking things up 
a little this year. We have changed the 
qualifying years for our cars from 1975 and 
older to 1987 and older. You can imagine if 
this was your baby how you would feel about 
a major change. It is my hopes that the new 
qualifying members will get active and put 
their heart and soul into our club. Remember 
the cars must be in a condition that we would 
be proud of in a show & shine or a parade.

I would love to call out our Founders by 
name, but I don’t want to miss one. Thank 
You All.

Let’s have a great year - El Camino

Thanks to everyone who came out to help make the Cookies for St. 
Patty’s Day.  Also,to all who donated butter for the cause. We very 
much appreciate your time and generosity. A “Big Thank You to 
Tangier” for letting me participate in all the “Cookie Related Events”.
	 “The Cookie Lady” – Pam Schultz
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Hospital Float
By: Mike Donham

Spring is here! We have turned 
the clocks ahead an hour, and now is the 
time to “spring” into action and prepare for 
the upcoming parade season. Members, have 
you started polishing the little yellow cars? 
Hopefully we can have a great showing at 
each parade.

Lady Pat Whiteman will celebrate a 
birthday in April. Happy Birthday wishes for 
her.

Happy Anniversary wishes to Noble 
Marvin and Lady Renee.

It is with sadness that I report the passing 
of Lady Evelyn Peck on March 7, 2018. We 
send our sympathy to her family for their loss.

Remember Noble: “Happiness is not an 
accident, nor is it something you wish for. 
Happiness is something you design.” 

– Jim Rohn

By: Maxine Lorraine Powers

Hope you are enjoying the Spring weather. 
A welcome change from frigid temperatures, 
snow, ice, and yes, those extremely cold 
windy days. We’re now ready for April 
showers to bring May flowers. It’s also time 
for the tulips, jonquils, and daffodils to start 
peeking through the ground.

Golden Girls’ monthly meeting will be on 
Tuesday, April 10. Same time (12-noon) and 
place – lower level (Oasis room) of the Shrine 
Center. Judy Ogren will be the hostess.

Easter, the most important holiday in the 
Christian religion, is being celebrated this 
year on April 1st. For Christians it is a day 
of rejoicing, going to church to worship, and 
enjoying dinner with family and/or friends. 
And what would Easter be without the Easter 
Bunny, Easter baskets, and egg shaped 
candy? I can’t imagine it.

Wishing all readers a happy Easter. May the 
celebration of Easter be spiritually uplifting 
and renew your faith.

Until next month.

 Golden Girls

April 6
After Comedy Night at the Shrine

By: Felipé, the Fraternal Flamingo

Hello from Omaha Chapter DeMolay!
We are excited to now be a part of the Hot 

Sands and keep the Shrine up to date on all 
of the exciting things happening in DeMolay!

For nearly 100 years, DeMolay has been 
enriching the lives of young men by providing 
a fun-filled platform that subconsciously 
develops key life skills such as public 
speaking, fundraising, event planning, and 
civic service. Omaha Chapter is very proud 
and grateful that Tangier Shrine has been 
our sponsoring body for 64 of the nearly 100 
years that we have been a chapter.

Omaha Chapter meets every Tuesday 
evening. The 1st and 2nd Tuesdays are fun 
nights with business and planning meetings 
the following Tuesdays. We would love 
to have you join us for any of our events. 
DeMolay is open to all young men 12-21.

We are excited to announce that now 
through April 20th lifetime membership 
fees for new initiates have been waived. 
We would like to invite all Shriners and any 
young men that are interested in DeMolay to 
join us for our prospect night on April 10th in 
the Aladdin Room downstairs at the Shrine 
at 7:00 pm. We will be holding a short form 
initiation (similar to cold sands) on April 17th. 
For information on our upcoming activities 
contact Chapter Mom Caryn Grazier at 402-
871-3280 or cstuhr1@hotmail.com.

We look forward to seeing you at our next 
event!

DeMolay Jo De Ra
By: Pat Costello

Greeting fellow cavaliers. This month will 
mark our first meeting of the year. It will be 
held at Brother Sebastian’s on Monday, April 
2nd. It will start at 6:30 so please plan on 
attending.

We will be talking about how we can get 
new members as we are in dire need of help 
in taking care of the Divan on the upcoming 
parade season. We should be getting our 
cars ready as the first parade of the season is 
coming this May. 

We had great participation at the St. 
Patrick’s fundraiser. We sold our allotment of 
tickets, thanks to Just Good Meat, which paid 
for all of them. 

A special thanks to Pat Costello and Just 
Good Meat in stepping in to provide the 
cold meat trays for the Potentate’s ball open 
house. Thank you and please support the 
business when you need your party trays.

A local bar was so sure its bartender was 
the strongest man around that it offered a 
standing bet of $1,000. The bartender would 
squeeze a lemon until the juice ran into a 
glass, then hand the lemon to a customer. 
Anyone who could squeeze out one more 
drop of juice would win the money. Hundreds 
of people tried, but nobody could do it. 

One day, a scrawny man came into the 
bar and said, in a tiny voice, “I’d like to try 
the bet.” After the laughter died down, the 
bartender grabbed a lemon and squeezed 
away. Then he handed the rind’s wrinkled 
remains to the small man. 

The crowd’s laughter turned to total silence 
as the small man clenched his fist around the 
lemon and six drops fell into the glass. As 
they started to cheer, the bartender gave him 
the $1,000 and said, “Incredible! What do 
you do for a living?” The man replied, I’m an 
Internal Revenue Agent.”

File your income tax return!
Till next time.

 Shrine Bowl Unit
By: Tom Erickson

Greetings from the Shrine Bowl Unit. 
March was another important month as the 
unit held it’s Inaugural Fish Fry on March 
30th. If the night turns out to be a success 
we will consider strongly making it an annual 
event. I hope to report some good numbers in 
next month’s issue and if you happen to be 
reading this before March 30th please come 
out and support the event. 

The unit bus will be taken out of storage 
and making the drive to Lincoln for the 
Nebraska Spring Football Game. I’m sure a 
good time will be held by all that can make it. 
Times for when the bus departs will be made 
at the next unit meeting.

I’d like to thank all the unit members that 
helped out with the Circus and St Patrick’s 
Day corned beef and cabbage feed.

Our unit meets on the second Tuesday of 
the month in the lower level at 6:30 and any 
Noble is welcome to attend if interested in 
learning more about our unit.
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By: Jim Sklenar, 
	 Raban of the Clan

Howdy Cuzins! How ya’ll doin? Hope 
you and yours survived the Corned Beef and 
Cabbage this year. Thanks to all you Cuzins 
and Gals that helped make this another 
successful fundraiser for Tangier! We would 
also like to wish the best to Illustrious Cuzin 
Dave and Lady Cassi on great event! I sure 
hope I can get that cabbage smell outa my 
overalls before parade season gets here! And 
congrats on a great Pote’s Ball this year too! 

SAVE THE DATES! - July 7th wese haven 
a Hillbilly Pool Party and BBQ at Tangier. 
We’re gonna have fabulous prizes for the best 
Guy and Gal Hillbilly swim suit! The vittle 
fixer has promised us delicious BBQ too. So 
dust off your best waterhole wear! If we have 
enough candidates, we will do degree work. 
If you’re interested in becoming a Hillbilly, 
please call Cheryl in the office. So plez get the 
word out to all of our Shrine friends that ain’t 
cuzins yet. Let them know about the great 
things the Hillbillies do for the Hospitals and 
Transportation Fund. Remember this degree 
also includes the Ladies too! The ladies 
degree team will be working day and night 
practicing. 

Remember – that you only pay one time to 
become a hillbilly. The $25 dollar initiation 
fee ($50 per couple) is a lifetime membership! 
Plus you’ll get some fabulous gifts when you 
join the Tangier Hillbillies! You’ll never ever 
get a dues notice from us! You are invited! 
And we are only charging you folks that’s 
already in the Hillbillies just $10 dollars to 
attend. What a cheep deal! Stay tunes to the 
Hot Sands for more details. 

Other Dates Ya’ll: 6/16 Papillion Parade – 
Hillbillies will be dressing up for the parade. 
There will be a flatbed available to ride; 7/7 
Pool Party and BBQ!; 9/22 Hillbilly Tailgate 
Party Nebraska vs Michigan (away game) Go 
Big Red!; 

12/28 Tangier Hillbilly Christmas Party 
and gift exchange.

If you have any ideas you’d like to share, 
please get a hold of one of the HB officers. 
My email is socknroo@frontiernet.net. We 
appreciate your input. Please keep an eye on 
the Hot Sands and computer mail for more 
info on the Spring Ceremonial. 

Sweet Cheeks and I hope you and your 
family is having a great start to 2018! We are 
really looking forward to seeing ya’ll. Ain’t it 
great to be a Hillbilly!

Honor the Cob!

 Hillbilly News Golf League
By: William ‘Sully’ Sullivan

League play for 2018 will begin 
on Thursday April 26 at Elmwood 
Golf Course, and will continue for 
22 weeks with two weeks off for the 
Moila Tournament (July 19-22) and 
CSSA (August 22 - 26). See our ad in this 
issue.

An attempt has been made to contact each 
league player from last year to verify their 
plans to continue playing in the league this 
year. If you have not been contacted, please 
contact Sully regarding your decision so we 
can determine if new players will be needed 
to fill each team. Also, please contact Sully 
if team rosters or captains are expected to 
change. 

The league is in need of new players. Any 
Mason interested in joining the Shrine or the 
league and is available to play Thursdays 
at 3:30 pm sharp is welcome and should 
contact William ‘Sully’ Sullivan or Pete 
‘Knickers’ Larson so team assignments can 
be completed. Current teams are six-man 
teams and each player is generally scheduled 
by their team captains to play 12 to 14 of 
the 20 weeks. We require members to play 
“ready golf” and we expect to finish each 
9-hole round in approximately 2 hours.

Players joining the league must be 
dedicated and committed to arriving on time 
and playing each week they are scheduled to 
play. All players must be in good standing 
with their Blue Lodge (and the Shrine if a 
Shriner), and pay for the full season up-front 
so they have a vested interest in participating 
when scheduled. Check the league ad in this 
issue.

Contact information: William Sullivan 
402-339-6663; (cell) 402-290-9401; (email) 
sully4@cox.net or Pete Larson 402-498-
8392; (cell) 402-659-5960; (email) nu4me@
cox.net.

Golf is harder than baseball. In golf, you 
have to play your foul balls.

Keystone Kops
By: Captain Josh Madsen

It’s that time again to update you on what 
those krazy kookie Keystone Kops are doing 
around this time. For starters we are resting 
up from the Circus and preparing our older 
bodies for the parade season. Parade season 
is just around the corner so be looking in the 
coming articles for dates. 

I would like to start out by thanking all of 
the Keystone Kops who participated at the 
Potentate’s Ball. We had a great turnout and 
everyone had fun welcoming Illustrious Sir 
David Norton and Lady Cassi into the event. 
I would also like to thank all the Kops who 
showed up and helped with the Corned Beef 
and Cabbage on St. Patrick’s Day. We had 
enough people there to make cleanup and 
breaking down the rooms simple and easy. 

We have our meeting coming up on April 
13th where we will be giving two of our 
Kops our new oath so make sure you come to 
see what that entails. At the end of the month 
it’s the annual Shrine Hospital Benefit Days 
so get with a line officer to find out times 
and location to raise money for the Shrine 
Hospitals.

That is all we have for this month so rest 
up boys because parade season is just around 
the corner.

 Tangier Pirates
By: Captain Chris Nigro

Yo Ho Yo Ho Mateys. I want to thank all 
of the Nobles and their ladies and friends/
family for attending Tangier’s annual Corned 
Beef and Cabbage Event. As always the food 
was fantastic and the event was a blast to 
attend. The Pirates want to thank everyone 
who attended and worked the event. This is 
one of the reasons why Tangier is one of the 
best Shrine Centers around.

A Night in Tortuga is this month me 
Mateys. This event will be on Saturday, April 
14th. Social hour will be at 6:00 pm followed 
by dinner st 7:00 pm. Pirate garb is highly 
encouraged – believe me, you do not want to 
be the only one not dressed for this occasion. 
Tickets are only $15 a person, or a Table of 
8 for $100. Please let everyone know of this 
event, members and your friends and family. 
I have heard this event was so much fun in 
the past, so let’s make this year’s even better.

Our next meeting will be in Monday, 
May 28th at 6:30 pm at Tangier. If you have 
not paid your 2018, $20, please make sure 
that this is done ASAP. If you would like 
to become a Pirate, please join us at his 
meeting. Take care me Mateys.

Aarrgghh!

Road Runners
By: Stanley Garner

Tangier Road Runners made three trips 
to the Shriners Hospital for Children –
Twin Cities, and one trip to the Mayo 
Clinic in Rochester, Minnesota in February, 
transporting five patients. Another nine 
patients traveled to the Twin Cities by private 
conveyance. Two patients were transported 
to the Chicago hospital by commercial flight.

Drivers in February included: D. Larson, 
J. Larson, P. Pilakowski, T. Pilakowski, R. 
Lyon, N. ODonnell, D. Deming, and B. Riley.

Thank you all for your efforts.
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 Mobile Nobles
By: Dave Stolp

We wish to give a 
big thanks to all Nobles and Ladies who 
volunteered to sell novelties at the Circus. 
You did a fantastic job.

Our 3-5-7 Parade Appreciation Dinner was 
an enormous success again this year. Several 
folks left with cash prizes and one lucky 
ticket holder left with $10,000. We thank all 
Nobles and Ladies who worked hard to make 
this annual dinner possible.

We would also wish to thank all who 
helped with the Corned Beef and Cabbage 
event.

This month is the last of the 1st quarter 
of the year and we have already reached 
our yearly membership goal and we have 
additional prospects.

We welcome two new members to the 
Mobile Nobles: Russell Matthews and his 
Lady Troy, and Jeff Smith and his Lady 
Holley. We are glad to have you aboard! 
Our membership has grown to phenomenal 
numbers in the past few years and we are 
“full steam” ahead into the future.

We are proud to announce we have ordered 
a new enclosed trailer for

“The Little Train”. It will be delivered this 
month.

Please remember to support all units 
and clubs, and the advertisers to the Hot 
Sands when you can. It takes all members 
of Tangier to make our mission to support 
Shriners Hospitals for Children an ongoing 
success.

Well that’s it for now. “See ya’all down the 
tracks.”

Quote: “Talent is cheaper than table salt. 
What separates the talented individual from 
the successful one is a lot of hard work.” – 
Stephen King

By: Ed Thompson

It has been a long, snowy, cold, windy 
winter, but spring is here now and winter 
is losing its icy grip on the midlands. The 
Circus, the Potentate’s Ball, and Corned 
Beef and Cabbage are all behind us already, 
and the warmer weather has got a lot of 
Shriners polishing up their old cars, pickups, 
corvettes, and motorcycles in anticipation 
of the parade season. We too are getting 
ready for the season. We found out during 
the Circus that nearly half of the batteries 
for our radios had gone bad and had to be 
replaced. The problem was, there were only 
five of our batteries available in the metro 
area. We bought all of those but still needed 
eight or nine more which we ordered on line, 
but wouldn’t be here till after the Circus. We 
want to thank the Bellevue Police department 
for loaning us enough batteries to get us 
through the Circus. 

It won’t be long before we start thinking 
about the Fourth of July and fireworks. We 
will again have our stand at the Papio Bowl 
in Papillion. The Briscoes are the owners of 
the Papio Bowl and are very helpful to us 
every year by providing us with some ice, 
the use of a restroom, and a place to go cool 
off and have an occasional lunch and a cold 
beverage. We thank you Ken and Kathy. 

While we have hit a bit of a lull in our 
activities for the time being, there is still a 
lot of planning and business to take care of. 
We encourage you to attend the meetings 
on the third Thursday of every month in the 
lower level of the Shrine center at 7:00 pm. 
And if you’re a new Shriner looking for an 
active group to participate in, just talk to any 
Provost member or simply come to one of 
our meetings and find out what all we have 
going on and see if you think we would be a 
good fit for each other. We are always ready 
to welcome new members.

ProvostLegion of Honor
By: Jeremy Martin, 		

	 Commander

April showers bring May 
flowers is what my Grandma always told me. 
It is safe to say I am ready for anything other 
than cold weather at this point.

April is here and that brings with it the 
Legion of Honor Country Style Breakfast 
on April 8th. We will be serving biscuits, 
gravy, sausage patties, hash browns, 
scrambled eggs, and your choice of drink: 
milk, chocolate milk, OJ or coffee. $10 per 
adult and a suggested donation of $3 for the 
kiddos. If you go away hungry it is your 
fault. We will start serving at 9:00 am at 
the Tangier Shrine lower level and continue 
serving till 1:00 pm. 

This April brings the International 
Association Legions of Honor convention 
in Overland Park, KS. We will be sending 
a good group of guys down to make a 
good showing of Tangier Shrine Legion of 
Honor. Sadly, we will not be competing this 
year; however, we will be taking note of 
everything going on and our newer members 
will be looking at all the different uniforms 
worn to see what we can do to update ours 
a bit.

I believe we will also be getting the parade 
trailer out of its winter slumber and going 
over it to see what needs to be done before 
the first parade sneaks up on us. 

As a reminder, we are always looking for 
members. If you would like to come out and 
see what we are about, our meetings are on 
the first Tuesday of the month starting at 
7:00 pm downstairs at the Shrine.

Tangier Shrine has
Banquet Halls 
For Rent
Contact Office: (402) 392-0404



9

APRIL 2018TANGIER “HOT SANDS”

By: Jan Moore

Hi from sunny Arizona. We arrived one 
week ago today (March 1), just in time to 
miss the latest round of ice and snow. I hope 
that everyone is safe and warm in Tangier 
Land.

Now down to business! We want to thank 
Kendra Drake for the generous donation of 
10 prom dresses, and to the several other 
ladies who donated gowns but we didn’t get 
a name. The young ladies at the Hospitals 
will really enjoy them. The gals at the last 
meeting made a dent in the miscellaneous 
donations that we received but certainly 
didn’t get all through them. Needless to say 
we appreciate all donations. 

We are still accepting your dues and want 
to remind everyone that we gladly welcome 
the Nobles. They help us tremendously with 
several of our projects, including sorting 
through the can tabs. We enjoy finding the 
treasures that are hidden in the tabs and 
wonder just what they were thinking about 
when they threw them into the tab container. 
I sorted at the first meeting in February and 
found screws, paper clips, money, rocks, box 
tops, and dirt. Needless to say we don’t mind 
whatever is in the container, we are just glad 
that so many of you are willing to save them.

Faye and Dan Daniels along with myself 
and Dick are attending the Annual meeting 
later this month. If you have any questions 
that need to be asked be sure to call one of us 
before the 20th. This is always an interesting 
meeting and we learn a great deal about the 
Minneapolis facility. We also take along 
a check for our donation to the Auxiliary. 
When Faye attends the representatives 
meeting on Sunday evening (while the other 
three of us find someplace to eat), she will 
be given a list of the places where the money 
is most needed. We will decide at that time 
where the Tangier Auxiliary money will be 
spent. We will also be able to hear what the 
other Auxiliaries are doing to raise money 
and what their membership is. 

I can’t think of much else to say, except be 
kind to one another and I will talk with you 
next month.

 Women’s Auxiliary
By: Paul Gonzales

Greetings Nobles! The 2018 Nebraska 
Shrine Bowl Game is only two months away! 
Please join us for another fun-filled weekend 
in Kearney on June 1st and 2nd.

Rooms have been blocked for Shriners at 
multiple hotels around the Younes Conference 
Center. Ask for the “Shriners Rate” when 
you place your reservations, directly, at the 
following hotels. The hold on the rooms will 
expire May 4th, 2017. Kearney Holiday Inn 
(308) 237-5971 – $104.95 standard rooms, 
$169.96 for suites. Comfort Inn (308) 236-
3400 – $114.95, $135.95 for suites, includes 
a free breakfast. La Quinta (308) 237-4400 
– $114.95, $135.95 for suites, includes a free 
breakfast.

The Shrine Bowl Player and Parent Dinner 
is Sunday, April 29th at 5:30 pm at Tangier. 
We are asking units and clubs to “sponsor” 
a local player and share a dinner with his 
parents. This is an excellent opportunity 
to get to know the player and his family 
and inform them about the Shrine, Shriners 
Hospitals, and the Masonic fraternity. If 
interested in a player “sponsorship,” please 
contact the Tangier Office or Paul Gonzales 
at gonzomaha@outlook.com. 

Our Beyond the Field event will be held 
Tuesday, May 29th at the George A. Knight 
Field House on the Campus of Nebraska 
Wesleyan University in Lincoln. All Nobles 
and their ladies are invited to attend. The 
event runs from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. Our 
Nebraska-based patients and Twin City 
hospital staff will show the players and 
coaches what being a Shriners Hospital 
patient is all about. After lunch, the patients 
will get a chance to play with our Shrine Bowl 
Players in Abel Stadium. Local and statewide 
media personnel will also be present. All 
Nobles, please wear your Fez! This is a 
fantastic event and opportunity to meet and 
interact with the patients and players.

The Shrine Bowl Game Banquet will be 
held at the Holiday Inn Kearney on June 1st 
at 6:00 pm. For reservations call 402-477-
8908. Cost is $25 per person.

Saturday, June 2nd is PARADE AND 
GAME DAY. Parade will start at 10:00 am in 
downtown Kearney. Game starts at 2:00 pm 
at Ron and Carol Cope Stadium on the UNK 
campus.

Other Dates to keep in Mind: April 13 – 
Shrine Bowl Program ads due; April 18 – 
Tangier Player / Parent Dinner reservations 
due.

Thank you to all Tangier Nobles, Ladies, 
and families for your support of the Nebraska 
Shrine Bowl!

We will see you in Kearney!

NE Shrine Bowl

Michael Varro
Michael Varro came to Shriners Hospitals 
for Children — Twin Cities after he was 
born with an underdeveloped foot. At the 
age of 11, he had to have his leg amputated. 
Since that day, he’s become an inspiration 
to so many – working as a prosthetist for 
wounded soldiers and representing the 
USA in Paralympic rowing. He says it’s his 
positive experiences with staff and other 
patients at the hospital that led him on his 
journey to success.

Before and after his amputation, Michael 
worked with a prosthetist, Todd, to 
develop his prosthetic leg, which would 
allow him to walk again and participate in 
the activities he loved. He’s now followed 
that dream and has become a prosthetist 
himself and is currently working for the 
VA Hospital, in Lake Nona, Florida. While 
Michael wished he could have served in the 
military himself, he was disqualified due 
to his amputation. But with great pride 
he says, “In a really cool way I found this 
career and get to serve those that served, 
which in many ways fills my heart more 
than I could have hoped for.”

FORMER PATIENT 
BUILDS PROSTHESES 

FOR 
INJURED VETERANS
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Get your spot now!
16 Tree Sponsors 

already in.
Center Trophy
Dietrich, Darrin and Amy
Hirl Catering
House of Trains
Keast Chevrolet
Knickman, Kliment, Huebner
Miloma Lodge #323
Sat Ra Daughters of the Nile
Schultz, Pam / Jon Christensen
Schwarz & Assoc

Scottish Rite
Tangier Arab Patrol
Tangier Boone & Crockett
Tangier Divan
Tangier Fremont
Tangier Mo Ri
Tangier Mobile Nobles
Tangier Shrine Bowl Unit
Tangier Vintage Iron
Waite Home Services

Tangier Womens Auxiliary Bulletin 2018

- Tree Sponsors to Date -

ARAB PATRO!lS Southern (Red Neck) 

e 
WITH ALL THE FIXINS 

� Friday, April 27,2018 � 
at the Shrine Center 

84th & Tangier Way 

DINNER 6:30 til S:00 
Al\""',.U �, 

Attitude Adjustment Hour 5:30 PM 
$12.00 Per Perso11 �

Yo1lllg;h1's 5 & 11D,ler FREE 

MENU 
Grandpa Jethro's BBQ Piggy Riblets 
Uncle Charlie's Lil O'l Tasty Taters 

Cuzin Susie's Baked Beans 
Aunt Bea's Famous Slaw 

Grandma Maudie's Rolls & Churned Butter 
Squeezins & other libations at the Back Woods Still 

TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE AT THE DOOR! 
Proceeds are for the ARAB Patrol and are not deductible. 

 Tickets $10.00 if purchased before April 27. 
Can be purchased from Arab Patrol Member or at the Tangier Office
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Scottish Rite
Masonic Center
Calendar of Events

CHECK THE DATE

For Many Events At Scottish Rite Masonic Center
If you prefer you can register online:

www.scottishriteomaha.org 
Click on “Events Calendar”, the month, scroll down to find 

an event, “View Details”, and finally “Register & Pay”.  
Call the office if you have questions, 402-342-1300

April 14	 Knights of St. Andrew  
Meeting 9:00 am

April 17	 George W. Lininger Lodge  
Table Lodge 6:00 pm

May 16	 Spring Outing

May 17-19	 Spring Reunion

BE SURE TO SUPPORT YOUR BLUE LODGE 
AND ALL APPENDANT BODIES!

Omaha York Rite
Dates to Remember

Omaha York Rite
DATES TO REMEMBER

FOR MANY EVENTS AT SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER 
If you prefer you can register online: www.scottishriteomaha.org, 

Click on “Events Calendar”, the month, scroll down to find an event, 
“View Details”, and finally “Register & Pay”.

Call the office if you have questions, 402-342-1300

March 23	 Mt. Calvary Commandery #1 Catered Dinner 
6:30 pm, Meeting 7:30 pm, PapMC 

April 9	 Omaha Chapter #1 RAM Meeting  
7:30 pm, BenMC

April 9	 Plattsmouth York Rite Meeting 7:30 pm, PlatML

April 11	 Florence Chapter #61 RAM Pot Luck Dinner 
6:30 pm, Meeting 7:30 pm, PMC

April 19	 Omaha Council #1 Cryptic Masons 7:00 pm, 
Bellevue MC

2018 Tangier Shrine Membership Goals

KMac:Client:Tangier	Folder:Hot	Sands	2018:04_April_HotSands_2018:April	2018	Articles:Membership	Goals	2018_AprHS.xlsx,	3/16/18

Devin	Hall Logan	Kimball

Eric	Johnson Terry	J	Nelson

Unit	Name 2018	Goal YTD Club	Name 2018	Goal YTD
Arab	Patrol 2 Arbor	Shrine 3
Band 2 1 Boone	&	Crockett 5
Chanters 2 1 Botna	Valley 2
Clowns 4 2 Computer	Club 2
Cycle	Patrol 1 Corvette	Club 4
Directors	Staff 5 1 Crescent 2
Greeters 2 Fremont 4
Hospital	Float 2 Mo	Ri 4
Jo	De	Ra 2 North	Bend	 2 2
Keystone	Kops 5 Oasis 3
Legion	of	Honor 3 Past	Masters 2
Mobile	Nobles 3 1 Pirates 4
Motor	A 2 Racers 3
Motor	B 2 Ritual	Divan 1
Provost	Guard 5 Road	Runners 2
Roadsters	II 2 Sand	Hills 3 1
Shrine	Bowl 5 2 Vintage	Iron 4
Unit	Total 49 8 Wise	Ashes 3

Yoshi 3
Club	Total 56 3

Clubs	and	Units Past	Potentates 4
Congratulations	to	North	Bend	 Trustees 4
Shrine	Club	for	making	their	goal.
Let's	get	the	race	going	and	 Divan 7
make	our	goal	for	2018!! Tangier	2018	Total 120 11

Welcome	4	New	Nobles	for	the	month	of	January

We	all	
are	on	
the		
M	
E	
M	
B	
E	
R	
S	
H	
I	
P	

Team	in		
2018!	

This	
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Biscuits and Gravy, Scrambled Eggs, 
Sausage, Hashbrowns & Beverages                                          

Sunday April 8, 2018
9:00 am to 1:00 pm

Adults $10.00 Donation
Children 12 and under $3.00

OPEN HOUSE
BUS TRIP 
to the Shriners Hospital in 
MINNEAPOLIS
May 18th & 19th
Please make your reservation by calling the Tangier 

Office.  Bus will leave on Friday May 18 in the 
morning and return Saturday, May 19 early evening. 
We have a block of rooms at the Raddison Hotel and 
will have a tail gate party in the hotel parking lot on 

May 18 when the bus arrives at the hotel.
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TANGIER LEGION OF HONOR 

 
MEMORIAL FLAGS 

 
The Tangier Shrine Center Legion of Honor Unit is taking orders for the purchase of an American Flag to 
honor an individual who is/was a member of the Armed Forces or a Citizen Patriot. 
The individual does not have to be a member of the Shrine or the Legion of Honor.   
These flags will be displayed on the lawn of the Shrine Center where the Statue is, and will be displayed 
on the following dates. 

May 24-28, 2018 for Memorial Day 
November 7-12, 2018 for Veteran’s Day 

May 23-27, 2019 for Memorial Day 
November 6-12 2019 for Veteran’s day 

 
 
The flag will have the name of the individual, the branch of service, and the highest rank earned 
attached to the flag in a color representing their service branch.  White will be used for Citizen Patriots 
who have not served in the military.  If the individual is deceased black will also be used.  You may 
purchase as many flags as desired.   
The purchase price for each flag is $10.00 for the two years.  We will gladly renew them as often as 
desired for the price of the flags at the time of renewal. 
Please complete the following form and return it to any LOH member or leave it at the Shrine Center 
Office.  Checks can be made out to Tangier Legion of Honor.  
Your Support for this project to honor our Veterans, both living and deceased, would be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Purchaser’s Name: ______________________________email Address__________________________ 
Address & Phone Number:_____________________________________________________________ 
         
(This information is needed if we have questions about the information or to let you know when it is 
time to renew.) 
Flag purchased for: 
 Branch of Service     Rank  Deceased:  Yes No 
Flag purchased for: 
 Branch of Service     Rank  Deceased:  Yes No 
Flag purchased for: 
 Branch of Service     Rank  Deceased:   Yes No 
Proceeds from this sale are for the Legion of Honor Activity Fund, and are NOT a Deductible Charitable Deduction   Series C 2010-11 
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We’ve selected  
our destination!  

Join us for the Shriners 2019 winter getaway to  

beautiful Riviera Maya, Mexico. 

Stay at the Iberostar Grand Hotel Paraiso. 
Details and pricing to follow. 

Come for an informational meeting with presenters 
from Celebrate Travel at 6 pm on March 21, 2018, at  
the Tangier Shrine, 2823 S. 84th Street.  

More details and pricing to come 
in the May Hot Sands
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January 2018
Daryle Winder

March 2018Gary Shepherd

Noble of the Month...

February 2018
Dave Shaw

Tangier Lounge
March Lunch Menu

April 3 – Vegetable Beef Soup
April 5 – Pork Tenderloin Sandwich, Potato Salad & Beans

April 10 – Potato Soup
April 12 – Pulled Pork Sandwich, Potato Salad & Beans

April 17 – Tomato Soup
April 18 – Breakfast at 8:30 A.M.  $6.00

April 19 – Meat Loaf, Mashed Potatoes & Corn

April 21 – Spring Game – 11:00 A.M.
Happy Hour Pricing

Lounge Providing Hot Dogs-Bring a Side Dish to Share

April 24 – Wisconsin Cheese Soup
April 26 – Chicken & Noodle Casserole & Corn

Wednesdays – Ladies Night – 7:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M.
Ladies Only – U-Call-Its - $2.00 (Excludes Top Shelf)

Fridays & Saturdays – 7:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M.
Busch Light Bottles - $2.00
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Shriners Hospitals for Children is Dedicated to 
Spinal Cord Injury Rehabilitation 

Sustaining a spinal cord injury (SCI) can be a 
frightening, overwhelming experience. A spinal 
cord injury can affect every function of the body.
 
There are 12,000 new cases of spinal cord injury in 
the U.S. each year, and approximately 10 percent 
affect children under age 16. Automobile crashes are 
the leading cause of spinal cord injury.   

In addition to providing expert medical and 
rehabilitative care for a patient with a spinal cord 
injury, it is critically important for caregivers to be 
aware of and meet the developmental, social and 
educational needs of children and adolescents with 
these injuries in order to ensure they have the best 
opportunity for a full, satisfying life. Accordingly, 
in the mid-1980s, Shriners Hospitals for Children® 

established the nation’s first spinal cord injury 
rehabilitation and management programs specifically 
designed for children and teenagers.  

Patients participating in these programs – available 
at the Shriners Hospitals for Children in Chicago, 
Philadelphia and Sacramento, Calif. – receive the 
complete range of services needed in order to recover 
to the fullest extent possible. 

As is true of all care offered at Shriners Hospitals 
for Children, the SCI rehabilitation program is family-
centered and interdisciplinary, offering each patient 
a complete, easily accessible care program. The 
treatment team includes a variety of surgeons and 
other physicians, nurses, therapists, therapeutic 
recreation specialists, psychologists, social workers, 
and dieticians.

Innovative therapy efforts include body-weight 
supported manual treadmill training or robotic 
treadmill training with the Lokomat, a device that 
automates movement therapy and improves the 
efficiency of treadmill training in patients with 
neurological movement disorders, such as spinal cord 
injury. Both of these therapies provide weight-bearing 
opportunities and can help stimulate muscles and 
build strength and stamina. Some of our hospitals 
also offer robotic assisted gait training via the ReWalk 
exoskeleton system.

In addition to therapy, exercise and activity-based 
rehabilitation, including aqua therapy, pet therapy and 
adaptive sports, is emphasized. These activities build 
strength and stamina and increase social interaction, 
confidence and independence. Some of the hospitals 
also offer specialty camps emphasizing aspects of 
health, fitness and independence. 

In order to provide the best, most innovative care 
possible, Shriners Hospitals for Children is involved in 
several research efforts involving SCI. These include 
quality of life studies and studies to understand the 
complexities of regenerating the spinal cord.

Shriners Hospitals for Children shares its expertise 
in pediatric spinal cord injury rehabilitation through 
academic affiliations at prestigious nearby institutions, 
such as Rush Medical College in Chicago, University of 
California Davis and Temple University in Philadelphia, 
and through various medical outreach programs.

While the health care system provides this expert 
care regardless of a family’s ability to pay, the 
organization depends on the generosity of donors to 
support its mission of caring for children. To learn how 
you can help, please visit donate2SHC.org.
 
For more information about Shriners Hospitals for 
Children, please visit shrinershospitalsforchildren.org.
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Friday, April 20, 2018
MW James A. Carlton

Nebraska Grand Junior Warden

2018
SPRING CEREMONIAL

Harken ye to the Potentate’s 

Call!Heed well, all ye Sons.

	 The Mighty One hath spoken from the Golden Cloud 

which cometh down from the zenith of the Seventh Heaven. 

Comes the call to a
ll ye good and faithful nobles to m

ake 

a pilgrimage to the sacred ci
ty of Mecca. Now therefore, 

your Illustrious Potentate will lead for
th a magnificent 

caravan. Seek ye worthy Sons of the Desert – promising 

them the benevolent brotherhood accord
ed to all p

ious and 

trusty nobles of th
e Mystic Shrine. The Arab Soothsayers 

have checked the stars in the Arabic horoscope and selected     
       

Friday, April 20th, 2018 for cerem
onial session

.

Es Selamu Aleikum

David C. Norton

Illustrious Potentate

Attest:

Robert L. Schapp, Jr.

Recorder
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Tangier Shrine
SPRING CEREMONIAL SCHEDULE

Friday, April 20, 2018

6:00 P.M.	 Social

6:30 P.M.	 Welcome, Prayer, Presentation of Colors, Pledge, 
Introductions.

6:45 P.M.	 Dinner

7·30 P.M.	 Welcome Class Honoree MW James A. Carlton, Grand Junior 
Warden

7:45 P.M.	 Ritual  Team Presents “Arch Program” 

8:30 P.M.	 Candidates receive Obligation

8:45 P.M.	 New Nobles Introduced, Fezzing and Photos

9:15 P.M.	 Ill. Sir David Norton & Lady Cassi - Closing Remarks

Free Babysitting Provided for Candidate’s Children.
Please come and show your support - Open to all Nobles and Ladies

PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE TO RSVP YOUR CANDIDATE
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The Experts in Men’s Health

•	Custom ED Treatments, 99% Effective
•	Low Testosterone Treatments
•	Non-Surgical Penile Enhancements
•	NeoGraft Hair Restoration
•	Private Exam Rooms 
•	Confidential Consultations
•	Guaranteed & Immediate Results

We Can Help When the Pills Fail!

Join the thousands of patients who are no longer suffering 
because they had the courage to call NuMale Medical Center.

402-807-2002 • www.NuMale.com
Call or Visit Us Online Today!
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1

©

Trusted Service. Sound Advice. Fast Decisions.

GreatWesternBank.com     402.952.6000
©2015, Great Western Bank

Medicare Supplement
Individual Health Insurance
Dental Protection
Life Insurance

Established in 2001, GoldKey Consulting 
specializes in the senior market, working 
with and educating people who are turn-
ing 65 or just coming into Medicare for 
the first time.
We take the time to explain ALL of your 
options and help you pick a plan that’s 
right for your individual needs.

4602 N 192nd Terrace Cir.  Elkhorn, NE 68022
Toll Free: (866) 630-0191 Fax: (402) 498-8392 

Email: goldkey2@cox.net
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Residential & Commercial
LICENSED • INSURED • BONDED

NO JOB TOO SMALL!!

DAVID E. ANDERSON

Business: 553-1565
Fax: 553-3014

1707 N. 42 St., #17 • Omaha, Ne 68111

DAVID’S ELECTRIC

“The Agency That Works For You.”  

 

Rob Kuhl 
(402) 932-9293

2809 S 125th Ave., Suite 284 
Omaha, NE 68144 

www.MonclairInsuranceGroup.com

Don Kroupa Ins. Agency
Specializing in All Types of Insurance

402.895.1030
kroupains@dkia.omhcoxmail.com

12865 Deauville Dr.
1 Blk. So. of 129th & Q St.

Omaha, NE 68137-3293
Fax: 402.895.1118

SHRINER PARADE FAVORITE

All Terrain Scooters
3 or 4 wheeled
Variety of size
and weight limits
Large selection
of scooter
accessories

Omaha

Fremont

4924 Center St.
 (402) 315­1930

424 West 23rd St.
(402) 727­1070

Visit our in store display

Shrine Members
 Tim Mendoza & 
Todd Davison 
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HEAFEY HEAFEY HOFFMANN

DWORAK  &  CUTLER
M O R T U A R I E S  A N D  C R E M A T O R Y

(402) 391-3900 Our Legacy Of
Service Continues…

www.heafeyheafey.com

WEST CENTER ROAD CHAPEL 
12100 West Center Rd. • 402-391-3900

16TH & VINTON STREET CHAPEL
2466 South 16th St. • 402-346-1144

BELLEVUE MEMORIAL CHAPEL
2202 Hancock St., Bellevue • 402-291-5000

• Advanced Funeral Planning Professionals
•Cremation • Spacious Facilities

(Toll Free)
877-885-3278
712-482-6491

(Toll Free)
800-234-4927
712-755-2116

Oakland, Iowa
405 S. Hwy.

Harlan, Iowa
2101 23rd Street

Looking For A Diamond?

See Bob Malashock at 
Malashock Jewelry. As a Certified 
Gemologist with the American 
Gem Society and a fellow Mason, 
Bob will ensure you get the most 
for your money.

Most importantly, Bob will make 
sure you understand the real 
way diamonds are priced so that 
you are certain to choose the 
stone thats right for you or your 
immediate family member.

Please call Bob to set up an 
appointment or stop in during our 
normal store hours.

Don’t forget to mention that you 
are a fellow Mason to receive your 
special price.

Village Pointe South
16811 Burke Street

(402) 496-9990
 Email: masonic@malashocks.com
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www.MrEdsFlags.com
Store 800-721-3524

Fax 712-323-3609
19278 Conifer Lane

Council Bluffs, IA. 51503

DEAN
712-323-7095

FORMERLY PRUITT OUTDOOR POWER

YOUR OUTDOOR POWER 
SUPERSTORES

LAWNMOWERS | SNOWBLOWERS | TRIMMERS
BLOWERS | CHAINSAWS | GENERATORS FOR HOME & BUSINESS

RICH ALMGREN

GRETNA | 21611 PLATTEVIEW RD | 68028 | 402.332.5577
TYSOUTDOORPOWER.COM

OMAHA | FORMERLY PRUITT | 4524 LEAVENWORTH ST | 68106 | 402.556.1610
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2018 UNITS & CLUBS MEETINGS                                      2018 UNITS & CLUBS MEETINGS                                      

KMac:Client:Tangier Folder:Hot Sands 2018:02_Feb_HotSands_2018:Articles:Unit and Club Meeting and Divan Rep 2018.xlsx, 1/22/18

UNITS TIME MEETING DATE LOCATION CONTACT PHONE DIVAN REP
Arab	Patrol 7:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier Paul Ballinger 402-990-9380 Ron Barber
Band 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Jim Marshall 402-672-3928 Ron Barber
Chanters 7:00	P.M. Every Monday Tangier George McMullin 402-968-6830 Bob Schapp
Clowns 6:30	P.M. 1st Friday Tangier Drew Bartholomew 712-350-2888 Bill German
Cycle	Patrol 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Various Phil Stier 402-670-8069 Dave Robinson
Directors	Staff 7:00	P.M. 4th Monday Tangier Randy Behounek 402-210-4995 Steve Elliott
Greeters 7:00	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Tangier Jeff Welch 402-660-7792 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Hospital	Float 6:30	P.M. 3rd Saturday Various Don Harrington 402-430-9198 Freddie Clopton
Jo	De	Ra 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Brother Sebastian's Pat Costello 402-339-7474 I.S. Dave Norton
Keystone	Kops 7:30	P.M. 2nd Friday Tangier Randy Jaccaud 402-884-2988 Bill German
Legion	of	Honor 7:00	P.M. 1st Tuesday Tangier Jeremy Martin 402-216-4154 Steve Elliott
Mobile	Nobles 11:00	A.M. 1st Saturday Tangier Mike Stuhr 402-250-3583 Bill German
Motor	A 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Various Steve Hurlbutt 402-681-2494 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Motor	B 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Tangier Michael Brooks 402-401-8462 Steve Elliott
Oriental	Band 7:00	P.M. 1st & 2nd Monday Various Vern Gibson 402-669-6212 All
Provost	Guard 7:00	P.M. 3rd Thursday Tangier Rich Braun 402-677-7691 Mike Gardner
Roadster	II 7:00	P.M. 3rd Wednesday Fremont Lodge Jerry Nielsen 402-721-2785 All
Shrine	Bowl 7:00	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Various John Golden 402-639-7138 Al Smith

CLUBS TIME MEETING DATE LOCATION CONTACT PHONE DIVAN REP
Arbor 7:00	P.M. Last Tuesday Nebraska City Various Mel Jeanneret 402-873-1182 Kevin Potter
Boone	&	Crockett 6:30	P.M. 1st Thursday Tangier Charlie Binge 402-895-5750 Al Smith
Botna	Valley 6:30	P.M. 4th Tuesday Various Jay DeYoung 712-370-1477 All
Cabiri 11:30A.M. Quarterly Gorat's Greg Hadcock 402-510-0018 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Corvette	Club 6:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier Mark Huss 402-677-4737 Mike Gardner
Crescent 6:00	P.M. 4th Friday Various Dan Daniels 402-850-6274 Freddie Clopton
Demolay 7:00	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Tangier Mike Stuhr 402-250-3563 Mike Stuhr
Dungeoneers 7:00	P.M. Last Thursday Tangier Jonathan Paz 402-212-7861 All
Fremont 6:30	P.M. Last Monday Various Bryan Maschmeier 402-720-4884 Dave Robinson
Hillbilly	Clan	98 Varies Ralph's Place Jim Sklenar 402-960-7282 Bryan Deming
Mo	Ri 6:30	P.M. 3rd Thursday Various Joe Hodges 402-320-3494 Bob Schapp
North	Bend 8:00	P.M. 4th Wednesday Morris Bluff Legion Hall Ken Streff 402-469-3807 All
Oasis 7:30	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Schuyler Terry Scheunemann 402-615-0243 Dave Robinson
Past	Masters 6:30	P.M. Quarterly Various Mel Morton 402-659-6324 Bob Schapp
Pickup	Truck		Club 7:00	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Tangier Charlie Beasor 402-290-7701 All
Pirates 6:30	P.M. 4th Monday Tangier Chris Nigro 402-763-7625 Mike Gardner
Racers 7:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier Reginald Boyer 402-468-5532 Ron Barber
Ritual	Divan Varies Brett Bennett 402-296-6224 All
Road	Runners 12:00	N 2nd Saturday Tangier James Ryan 402-505-0902 Kevin Potter
Sandhills Varies Jeremiah Schartz 402-340-7007 All
Shrinerazzi 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Greg Norton 402-680-4055 Bryan Deming
Smokin	Shriners 6:00	P.M. 3rd Thursday Tangier Sonny Ashford 402-651-0149 All
Spirits	of	the	Shrine Carl Simmons 402-669-2725
Vintage	Iron 7:00	P.M. 4th Tuesday Tangier Jim Jacobson 402-350-5611 Al Smith
Wise	Ashes 6:30	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Various Greg Hadcock 402-510-0018 Kevin Potter
Yoshi 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Bernie Rolfs 402-719-3759 Bryan Deming

TIME DAY OF MTG LOCATION CONTACT PHONE
Daughters	of	the	Nile 6:15 P.M. 1st Thursday Tangier Main Room Donna Walter 402-334-8933
Sat-Ra	Patrol 6:30 / 7:00 P.M. Mondays Tangier Lower Level Bev Donham 402-558-9032
Pageantry	Dancers 5:30:00 P.M. Every Monday Tangier Main Room Angie Huebner 402-699-0213
Women's	Auxiliary 10:00 P.M. 2nd & 4th Wed Tangier Lower Level Faye Daniels 402-850-6274
Golden	Girls 12:00:00 P.M. 2nd Tuesday Tangier Lower Level Marilyn Guss 402-315-7241

LADIES	MEETINGS
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April 2018
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 
Hamburger Night

5 6 7 

8 
LoH  Country Style 

Breakfast

9 10 11 
Hamburger Night

12 
Stated Meeting 
Dinner 6:15pm 

Meeting 7:30pm 
Babysitting Available

13 14 
Pirates Night in 

Tortuga

15 16 17 
Chief Aide, Unit & 
Club Head Meeting 

5:30pm

18 
Hamburger Night

19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 
Hamburger Night

26 27 
Arab Patrol Rib Feed

28 
Shrine Hospital 

Benefit Day 

29 
Shrine Bowl Players 

Banquet

30 

Spring Ceremonial

May 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 
 

3 4 5 
One Day Blue Lodge 

SRMC 

6 
 

7 8 9 
 

10 
Stated Meeting 
Dinner 6:15pm 

Meeting 7:30pm 
Babysitting Available 

11 12 
Florence Parade 

13 
Mothers Day 

14 15 
Chief Aide, Unit & 
Club Head Meeting 

5:30pm 

16 17 18 
OES Grand Chapter 

Reception 
19 

Council Bluffs 
Parade 

20 21 22 
 

23 
 

24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 
Memorial Day 

29 30 31   
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Tangier Business & Professional Sponsor Directory
ACCOUNTING & TAX
Schwarz & Associates, CPA
Hank Schwarz……….....….402-330-6880

Donald P. Bush CPA, PC
Don Bush   13812 U St
402-896-2500............ FAX 402-896-2700

ADVERTISING & DESIGN
Advertising & Print Services
Kevin Conner…….....…......402-305-7931

AIR CONDITIONING
A-1 United Htg & Air Conditioning
4972 “F” Street……............402-593-7500

AUTOMOBILE REPAIR
TUFFY AUTO SERVICE CENTER
Mark  Anthony
137th & Millard Ave…........402-895-4274

House of Mufflers & Brakes, Total Car Care
Jeff Moberg
8906 Maple St,...................402-393-7888
2717 Leavenworth,.............402-346-1040
4102 N. 30th,......................402-455-0135
Bellevue, 301 Fort Crook Rd. N...402-293-1800

AUTOMOBILE SALES
Gregg Young Chevrolet - GEO
178th & West Dodge
Omaha, NE ………………..402-572-8080
Hobscheidt/Henry Pro Chrysler-Dodge
Jeep-Ram-New/Used
Next to Jeff Henry Chevrolet
Plattsmouth, NE 68048......402-296-5000

Jeff Henry Chevrolet - New/Used
10 Min So Bellevue on Hwy 75
Large Selection “Under The Big Flag”
Plattsmouth, NE 68048......402-296-3210

Keast Motors - 
Ford, Lincoln, Chevrolet, Buick, GMC
Walt Keast-Oakland, IA......877-885-3278
Steve Keast-Harlan, IA.......800-234-4927

McMullen Ford - New & Used
Scott McMullen & Dan McMullen
Lake Manawa Exit,
Council Bluffs, IA ……........712-366-0531

BANKING
Great Western Bank  - 15 Locations
Harlan Falk………….....…..402-552-1251
Member FDIC, Equal Opportunity Lender

BASEMENT WATERPROOFING
Jerry’s Basement Waterproofing, Inc.
3030 Keystone Drive……...402-392-2211
COMPUTER SERVICES
Parkinson Consulting - Michael Parkinson
parkinsonconsulting@cox.net.402-708-0464

DRY CLEANERS
Max I. Walker Cleaners
Bob Walker, Jr.
All over Omaha & Council Bluffs.....402-344-7488

ELECTRICAL
David’s Electric
1707 N. 42nd Street...........402-553-1565

Hoffman Electric.................402-734-1196

ESTATE SALES
Spotlight Auctions
Carl Monico..................402-880-5633

FINANCIAL PLANNING
VanderVeen Financial Planning
Investment Management
& Financial Planning
www.VanderVeenFinancialPlanning.com
Kiel VanderVeen, CFP
Nebraska City....................402-873-6022

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Korisko-Larkin-Stasklewicz Funeral Home
5108 “F” St. ………............402-731-1234

Roeder Mortuary
Jon Roeder
50th Ames Ave. ……..........402-453-5600
108th & Maple ………........402-496-9000

HEATING & AIR
A-1 United Heating & Air Conditioning
4972 “F” St. …….......……..402-593-7500

INSURANCE
Don Kroupa Insurance Agency
Specializing in all types insurance
12826 Deauville.................402-895-1030

Jeff Mann
Gretna Insurance Agency
802 Village Square
Gretna, NE 68028..............402-332-0000
Montclair Insurance Group - Rob Kuhl
2809 S 125th Ave, STE. 284
Omaha NE 68144..............402-932-9293
State Farm-Tanya Patzner
Auto, Life, Health, Home, Business
2770 S. 129th Ave..............402-333-1866

JEWELRY
Malashock’s - Village Pointe South
Robert Malashock
16811 Burke Street...........402-496-9990
LAWN CARE
Edmonds Mowing Service
Mowing & Trimming
Trevor Edmonds................402-594-1319
Complete Lawn Service
Lawn Care & Snow Removal
Bill Redmond …..………....402-677-2104

LAWN EQUIPMENT
Pruitt Inc. - Rich Almgren
Small Engine, Lawn Mowing Equip.
4524 Leavenworth St, Omaha.402-.556-1610

OFFICE SPACE
Hillcrest Landing
Great Location-Great Price, Check it out!
Don Perry …………..…….402-596-1062
OPTOMETRISTS
Pearle Vision - Bellevue
John Herbolsheimer, O.D.
3906 Twin Creek Dr..........402-932-8007
PAINTERS
Welch Painting - Jeff Welch
Interior - Exterior - Decks
welchpainting1@cox.net....402-660-6256
PET CARE SERVICES
Paradise Pet Suites LLC
Boarding, Grooming, Day Care
20601 Elkhorn Dr...............402-289-4033
PHOTOGRAPHERS
Mervin Reese Photographers
Steve and Jim Reese
MervinReese.com 
9802 Nicholas St. Ste 210..402-391-3755

PLUMBERS
Kracht Plumbing Inc.
H......402-332-3296    C......402-504-2916
The Faucet Shop
6016 Maple St…...............402-551-5533
PRINTERS
K-Kopy Printing Service, Inc.
Keith Kortright, E-mail: kkopy@cox.net
736 North 75th St. ………..402-393-4857
REFRIGERATION
Bennett Refrigeration Inc.
3352 North 88th Plaza
Eric Pelberg & Frank DeRoin...402-571-7444
REAL ESTATE
Paramount Commercial 
Real Estate Services
David J. Gibbs, CPM®........402-502-3300
11330 Q St.................www.paramountcres.com
Great Plains Realty-Auction Co.
Randy Fleming, CAI, NAA
Full Time Auctioneers Since 1964
email: auctioneer_32@msn.com
www.gpsold.com..........402-210-4885
Nebraska Realty
Kwickstrom@nebraskarealty.com
Kathy Wickstrom.................402-208-4617
REMODELING
All Wood Cabinet Fronts
DON’T REPLACE - REFACE!
Chuck Cline.......................402-734-2420

RESTAURANT
Anthony’s Steakhouse and Ozone Lounge
7220 “F” St.........................402-331-7575

ROOFING
Waite Home Services
Brad Waite..........................402-680-9288

RUBBER STAMPS
J.P. Cooke & Co.
Warren Cooke, John Cooke
1311-15 Howard St. ….......402-342-7175

SERVICE STATIONS
VALVOLINE INSTANT OIL CHANGE
Mark Anthony
132nd & Maple Street ….402-445-0070
137th & Millard Ave. …....402-895-4274
108th & Q Street ………..402-592-6550

STORAGE
Gray & Associates
Don & Joan Gray, Owner
Cars, Boats, RVs, Etc.
18201 S. 132nd St. ……....402-253-2855

TIRES
Allied Oil & Tire Company
Con Heinson
2209 S. 24th St. …………..402-344-4343

TREE CARE
Terry Hughes Tree Service
Terry Hughes …………..…402-558-8198

Josh Kroupa
Certified Arborist...............402-981-1453

Edmonds Tree Service
Free Estimates • Insured
Nicholas Edmonds............402-570-0818

TRUCKS
Paul Lucht & Sons Body Shop, Inc.
Terry Mayfield & Vance Delehoy
1519 S. 3rd St.……..…......402-342-5630
McMullen Ford - New & Used
Scott McMullen & Dan McMullen
Lake Manawa Exit
Council Bluffs, IA …………712-366-0531

UNIFORM RENTAL
Max I. Walker Uniform Rental
Bob Walker Jr. …………....402-344-7488
All Over Omaha and Council Bluffs
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(Payment Enclosed)

Brick Order Form
For the wall in the Crescent Room

Red Brick: $100      Gold Brick $500

First Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
Second Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
Third Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___ 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  

Please PRINT clearly and do not exceed 
16 characters per line.

Buyer’s Name:
________________________
Address
________________________
Phone:___________________
Brick Amount $ ____________

Office Use Only
Received By:

____Cash/Checks

$ _____________

Date: __________

Lifetime Membership Dues
There is no age basis for the following membership categories and formula. If not for yourself, 

think of purchasing a lifetime membership for a son or relative you may have brought into 
Shrinedom. Each of these individually, or together resulting in a Total Life Membership.

The Tangier office @ 402-392-0404 can assist you or answer any questions.

LIFE MEMBER
Temple Dues $55 x 20 years = $1100

PER CAPITA MEMBER 2018
Per Capita $30 x 30 years = $900

PERMANENT CONTRIBUTING MEMBER
Hospital $5 x 30 years = $150

Total Life Membership beginning Jan 1, 2018
Only $2,150

All Submissions Due
on the 10th of the month

email: 
editor@tangiershrine.com

Get Your Message Out There 
in the

Tangier
Thanks
YOU

Available on 
our website!

GO TO. . . .www.tang iershrine.com

Hot Sands Newsletter
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Tangier Shriners 
2823 South 84th Street
Omaha, NE 68124
(402) 392-0404 • Fax: (402) 392-2208
Email: tangier@tangiershrine.com 
Tangier Lounge (402) 392-1357

Florence Parade May 12
Council Bluffs Parade May 19

Florence Parade May 12
Council Bluffs Parade May 19


